
 

 
 

 

 

 Direct Dial: 416-862-4827 
 File: 10146 
Sent by Electronic Mail and RESS Filing 

April 28, 2021 

Ontario Energy Board 
2300 Yonge Street, Suite 2700 
Toronto, Ontario M4P 1E4 

Attention: Christine Long, Board Registrar 

Dear Ms. Long: 

Re: Ontario Sustainable Energy Association's Focus at Technical Conference  
Ontario Power Generation Inc. - 2022-2026 Payment Amount Application 
Board File No.  EB-2020-0290 

Further to the Ontario Energy Board’s Procedural Order No. 1 dated February 17, 2021, the 
Ontario Sustainable Energy Association (“OSEA”) will be focusing on the following interrelated 
topics at the technical conference:  

♦ Surplus Baseload Generation (“SBG”), including whether the current calculation of SBG 
remains appropriate.  In particular, OSEA is seeking to evaluate whether OPG has responded 
appropriately to OPG’s agreement in EB-2018-0243 to assess “opportunities OPG can take to 
help the system respond to SBG conditions in order to mitigate the associated cost to 
customers,” and   

♦ regulated hydroelectric operations, including how OPG manages its hydroelectric assets 
during periods of SBG, and how OPG’s operation of these assets impacts amounts recorded 
in the Hydroelectric SBG Variance Account. 

OSEA anticipates spending one (1) hour on these topics at the technical conference.  
Yours truly, 

 
Raeya Jackiw 
cc: Dan Goldberger, OSEA 
 Travis Lusney, Power Advisory LLC  
 Brady Yauch, Power Advisory LLC  
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